

DEPARTMENT OF WATER RESOURCES

Western Region, 2735 Airport Way, Boise, Idaho 83705-5082 - (208) 334-2190

FAX (208) 334-2348

April 1, 2002

DIRK KEMPTHORNE Governor KARL J. DREHER

Director

DICK ANDERSON PO BOX 807 GLENNS FERRY ID 83623

RE: MEASURING DEVICES FOR WATE DISTRICT 61-D

Dear Mr. Anderson and Mr. Hall:

I received your letters requesting waivers from installing measurement devices and headgates that may be required by a proposed order for Water District 61-D. However, the district has not submitted the results of the water district vote yet, so we have not determined at this time what will be needed to properly regulate the water in the district. We will take your requests under advisement at this time, but will not be able to make a final determination of what will be needed until the order has been issued.

I am concerned about waiving measurement and headgate requirements without some other system in place to regulate the water. On 8/18/2000, Mr. Anderson called out the watermaster to regulate people in Glenns Ferry who were pumping out of Little Canyon Creek. It is going to be very difficult to regulate the water users in town if we cannot determine the amount of water that is needed and/or the amount of water that is being delivered to Mr. Anderson and Mr. Hall.

Regulating the small pumps in town is going to be a trying task and it will be costly for users in town to install expensive measurement devices (headgates may not be required for all on/off type systems with pumps that can be locked off at the power box). Therefore, we are willing to listen to any suggestions that you may have to prevent further calls on the creek.

We would need a plan that would be acceptable to all of the users on the lower end of the creek and the watermaster. The proposal would need to show a fair way to distribute the water without calling the watermaster to deliver the water on the lower portion of the creek. If the watermaster is called to deliver water, the only reasonable alternative would be to require measurement devices and control devices for all of the users on the lower creek to allow the watermaster to properly deliver the water to each diversion.

If you have any questions or concerns please contact Dan Nelson at the above address.

Respectfully,

Daniel A. Nelson

Sr. Water Right Agent



oril 1, 2002

DEPARTMENT OF WATER RESOURCES

Western Region, 2735 Airport Way, Boise, Idaho 83705-5082 - (208) 334-2190

FAX (208) 334-2348

DIRK KEMPTHORNE
Governor

KARL J. DREHER Director

ROBERT K HALL RT 1 BOX 103 GLENNS FERRY ID 83623

RE: MEASURING DEVICES FOR WATE DISTRICT 61-D

Dear Mr. Anderson and Mr. Hall:

I received your letters requesting waivers from installing measurement devices and headgates that may be required by a proposed order for Water District 61-D. However, the district has not submitted the results of the water district vote yet, so we have not determined at this time what will be needed to properly regulate the water in the district. We will take your requests under advisement at this time, but will not be able to make a final determination of what will be needed until the order has been issued.

I am concerned about waiving measurement and headgate requirements without some other system in place to regulate the water. On 8/18/2000, Mr. Anderson called out the watermaster to regulate people in Glenns Ferry who were pumping out of Little Canyon Creek. It is going to be very difficult to regulate the water users in town if we cannot determine the amount of water that is needed and/or the amount of water that is being delivered to Mr. Anderson and Mr. Hall.

Regulating the small pumps in town is going to be a trying task and it will be costly for users in town to install expensive measurement devices (headgates may not be required for all on/off type systems with pumps that can be locked off at the power box). Therefore, we are willing to listen to any suggestions that you may have to prevent further calls on the creek.

We would need a plan that would be acceptable to all of the users on the lower end of the creek and the watermaster. The proposal would need to show a fair way to distribute the water without calling the watermaster to deliver the water on the lower portion of the creek. If the watermaster is called to deliver water, the only reasonable alternative would be to require measurement devices and control devices for all of the users on the lower creek to allow the watermaster to properly deliver the water to each diversion.

If you have any questions or concerns please contact Dan Nelson at the above address.

Respectfully.

Daniel A. Nelson

Sr. Water Right Agent